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Firewheel Senior Golf Association 

Annual Player Awards for 2024 

FSGA Player of the Year for 2024 
Name Tourn. Points Ranking  Play Day Points 
Gary Alesi 35 points First Place max 
Charlie Wheeler 33 points Second Place max 
Gary Robb 32 points 3rd max 
Clark Crenshaw 29 T4th max 
Bill Henderson 29 T4th max 
Joan Alesi 28 T6th max 
John Green 28 T6th max 
Johnny Graves 27 8th max 
Bill Kindred 26 T9th max 
Gary Overby 26 T9th  max 
Vic Allen 25 T11th  max 
Ed Hayes 25 T11th  max 
Bert Mandeville 25 T11th  max 
Dale Grounds 24 T14th  max 
Ray Lemasters 24 T14th  max 

The FSGA Player of the Year is based upon a point system that includes weekly play, tournament 
play, and participation in FSGA sponsored events. The total accrued tournament points for the year 
were 1566 with 112 players receiving points. 

 

FSGA Most Improved Player for 2024 
Name Improvement Factor Ranking  
Mike Fields 1.228 First Place 
Mark Stahl 1.206 2nd 
Michael Wendt 1.199 3rd 
Dale Grounds 1.192 4th 
Mike Moorhead 1.174 5th 

Ed Hayes 1.171 6th 
Jim Harwood 1.167 7th 
Deane Gates 1.161 8th 
Curt Harris 1.157 T8th  
Frank Riney 1.155 T10th 

Tim Jackman 1.155 T10th 

The FSGA Most Improved Player award is based upon the player’s Official Handicap as issued by 
the Golf Handicap and Information Network [GHIN], a USGA service. The Improvement Factor 
compares the player’s handicap at the end of the season to a beginning handicap earlier in the year. 
The player with the highest improvement factor is the most improved player. More details are 
available at the website http://www.usga.org/ . . . / USGA-Handicap-Committee-Guide.pdf. 

The 2024 FSGA season is now officially concluded with no other activities for the remainder of the 
year. Our next official meeting for all renewing members will be in January of 2025. 

The FSGA Annual Business Meeting will be held in January 2025 at a time and place to be 
selected by the incoming administration. During this meeting the membership will receive reports 
from officers and committees as well as discussing matters of importance for the upcoming season.  


